
 

July 2015 
 

Project update for the Beecroft Road and Carlingford Road 
intersection upgrade, Epping 

The NSW Government is funding this project to improve traffic flow, reduce 
traffic delays and help improve road safety. 
Roads and Maritime Services is proposing to upgrade the intersection of Beecroft Road and Carlingford 
Road to support the development of the Epping Town Centre precinct. 

We sought comments from the community and stakeholders on the proposal in August and October 
2014. We would like to thank everyone who took time to consider our proposal and provide feedback.  

Following a review of the comments we have prepared a Community Consultation Report which 
summarises the feedback and our responses. A copy of this report is available at 
rms.nsw.gov.au/projects by searching ‘Epping Town Centre’ or by contacting our delivery partner GHD 
on 1800 810 680 or email community.input@ghd.com 

What happens next? 

Roads and Maritime has decided to proceed with the proposal. The work will include: 

• An additional dedicated right turn lane from Beecroft Road southbound into Carlingford Road 

• An additional Beecroft Road southbound traffic through lane to provide three southbound through 
lanes through the Carlingford Road intersection 

• Widening the road and building a 90 metre long retaining wall to the north of the intersection 

• A new traffic light controlled pedestrian crossing on the western side of the intersection 

• Upgrading and widening the left turn slip lane from Carlingford Road onto Beecroft Road northbound 

• Upgrading traffic islands and traffic lights 

• Adjusting property and utility services 

• Vegetation removal. 

We will consider stakeholder and community comments as we prepare the detailed design and review of 
environmental factors for the project. The review of environmental factors will be finalised and made 
available to view on Roads and Maritime’s website later this year. We will continue to keep the 
community informed as the project progresses. 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please call our delivery partner GHD on 1800 810 680 or email 
community.input@ghd.com. For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au  
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